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From The Superintendent’s Desk — By Dr. Plas 

March 2019—Issue 7 
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March is here!  I love the hope and enthusiasm that March brings when people start getting outside, the days get longer, 

and the doldrums of winter become a distant memory.  In education, March is the month we start to think about not 

only finishing the year strong but preparing to be even better next year.  With that mind, we have several projects slated 

for the summer months to improve our facilities and our educational materials.  Here is a short list with a few of our 

major projects: 

1.  Textbook adoptions for English Language Arts will be done K-8 for the 2019-20 school year.  The review process 

to ensure a great resource was chosen has taken place over the last 18 months! 

2.  Upgrading our technology in the district with the addition of desktop computers, Chromebooks, and iPad’s. 

3.  Remodeling of the Platte Center gym including new ceiling, flooring, heating/air, and paint 

4.  Replacing carpet and tile in the 3rd grade classroom at Platte Center 

5.  Replacing one air conditioning units at Platte Center 

6.  Remodeling four classrooms at Lakeview Jr./Sr. High 

7.  Pouring a concrete walkway at the softball complex 

8.  Replacing some outdated classroom furniture in all three buildings 

9.  Upgrading security with new knobs and locks at Platte Center 

10.  Updating wireless access points at all three buildings 

11.  Additional routine maintenance, painting, and upkeep 

As you can see, we are continuing our commitment to providing our students with a great education and updated      

facilities.  Improvement and growth are the most important aspects of education and we are committed to that not only 

in the classrooms but with our facilities! 
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The artist of the month this time is senior, Ayla 

Saenz. Her parents are Lilia and Abel Saenz. Ayla is 

enrolled in Advanced Art and chose to used pencil 

to draw the Virgin Mary. When asked what she 

would like to say about her drawing she stated, " 

I've always liked drawing...every time I draw I feel 

like I'm in my own place and makes me relaxed and 

inspired."  

 

 

Lakeview FFA Update 

March 2019 
 

January Chapter Meeting 
On the morning of January 17th, the FFA Chapter held its monthly meeting. Members met and shared ideas regarding upcoming 

FFA Week, community service ideas, and chapter activities. The officers provided a brief overview of the next month. Additionally, 

we discussed Career Development Events and how members can sign up for one and begin practicing 

 

District Livestock Judging 
District Livestock Judging contest was held on January 24th. The Lakeview FFA Chapter sent 13 members to compete. Lakeview 

brought home top honors, with both the Senior and Junior teams winning their divisions. Individual results are as follows: Senior: 

Evan Tessendorf 2nd, Jose De La Cruz 3rd, Cadge Janssen 9th, Jacob Frenzen 17th, andCody Schaad 37th; Junior: Abigail Lutjelu-

sche 1st, Jaycee Schomberg 2nd, Eli Osten 6th, Ella Meyer 8th, Alex Hinze 15th, Makiaya De La Cruz 18th, Zach Anderson 24th, 

and Carly Schaad 28th. 

 

Proficiency Reviews and State Degree Interviews 
Proficiency Applications and State Degree Interviews were held on the 1st of February. The Lakeview Chapter submitted eight Pro-

ficiency Applications, all of which received a silver of higher, except one, with three progressing to state. Nine chapter members 

interviewed for their state degrees on the first as well. 

 

National FFA Week 
National FFA Week will run February 18- 22. The chapter officers have been hard at work planning an exciting week. Member 

suggestions played a large part in planning the week. Dress up day themes are Tuesday: Blue & Gold Out, Wednesday: Animal or 

Farmer, Thursday: Chapter T-shirts, and Friday: Flannel. Each day has a Viking Time activity planned as well, including cornhole 

knockout, tug of war, marshmallow drop, and ag olympics. Additionally, the chapter will run elementary visits, edu-

cating students about agriculture, a canned food drive, drive your tractor to school day, and an FFA Breakfast. 
 

Upcoming Dates: 

February 12: Chapter Meeting 

February 18- 22: National FFA Week 

February 23: State Proficiency Review 

TBD: February Community Service 

March 5: District CDEs 
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Congratulations to the following vocal  music students that were selected by audition to sing in the State FFA 

Chorus which will be held in Lincoln April 3, 4, & 5: 

Kaycee Grotelueschen 

Makenna Klug 

Mason Klug 

Kaylob Kobza 

Ella Meyer 

Jerica Mohlman 

Elizabeth Sand 

Jessica Sand 

Notes from the Vocal Music Department 

Each year the Lakeview Community Schools 4th 

grade students take part in a program sponsored by 

the Omaha Symphony called Link Up. The exciting 

program includes learning to play several pieces on 

the recorder and  traveling to Omaha to perform in 

a concert with the Omaha Symphony at the Holland           

Performing Arts Center. Another part of this       

program includes a unit on composition. The     

Omaha Symphony sponsors a contest for all Link Up 

participants to submit an original  composition. The 

winner of this year’s composition contest is Isabelle 

Runge from Shell Creek Elementary. Her composi-

tion entitled “Hurry Up” was selected from 350 en-

tries. “Hurry Up” will be arranged for the Omaha 

Symphony to perform along with the recorder    

students. Congratulations Isabelle Runge! 
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Our spring Student Council is excited to get started! Our members this semester are: 
 

4th grade- Angie Alvarez, Karsten Killham, and Dane Souillere (President) 
5th grade- Andy Padilla (Treasurer), Tesema Perkins, Shelby Hanson 

6th grade- Abraham Torres (VP), Kortney Tunink, and Leah Max (Secretary) 
 

Elections for officers were held at our first meeting. This spring, the students will be helping organize and run a food 
drive, sponsoring the Easter egg hunt for grades K-3, participating in a highway cleanup for our adopted highway, and 

putting on the Platte Center Elementary Talent show on the last day of school. I’m excited for the great ideas these stu-
dents have already shared around some of these events and their enthusiasm to get started on projects. It’s going to be 

a great semester! 

Family Activity Day at Platte Center Elementary was a 

pep rally for the Central Community College Lady Raiders 

basketball team.  Students put together goodie bags for 

the team and made posters wishing “Good Luck”!  Every-

one congregated in the gym for the pep rally with chants 

and cheers from students and teachers. The lady Raiders 

share their time as much as they can with Platte Center 

students in the classrooms. 

Student Council Helps the Food Pantry  The Platte Center StuCo held a food drive 

during the week of February 4 – 8.  Each class had their own box to put in non-

perishable food.  At the end of the week the student council members tallied and 

sorted the food which was donated to the Columbus Food pantry.  The class with 

the most cans per capita was awarded a prize.  This year’s winning class was 2nd 

Grade with an average of 11.33 cans per student.  Congratulations to all the classes 

and great job with the large donation to the food pantry.  People in need  appreciate 

this more than you know! 
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Lutheran Schools’ Week was celebrated Jan. 28-Feb. 1.  

The K-8 students opened the week by singing in church 

on Sunday.  Monday was school spirit day where all  

students and teachers wore their school t-shirt.  In the 

afternoon, we headed to Immanuel Lutheran School to 

watch Elliot Thomazin as he amazed us with his magic 

tricks.  Tuesday was pajama day, and we also enjoyed 

donuts.  Wednesday was dress like your favorite Bible 

character day.  Students told who they were and why 

they chose that character from the Bible.  Thursday was 

decade’s day.  Every one dressed from a decade of their 

choice.  Each classroom was given a decade to make a 

poster promoting Jesus.   

The K-1-2 graders had the 2000s.  Their catch phrase 

was “Living large With Jesus in Heaven.   

The 3-4-5 grades had the 90s.  Their poster read, 

“Dude, God is Totally Tubular!  Boo Ya!!   

The 6-7-8 grades had the 70s. Their poster said, “Get 

Groovy for Jesus.”  

The week ended with each classroom dressing in a   

color of their choice.  Trinity, Madison and St. John’s, 

Creston joined us for a fun sing-a-long with Pastor  

Kevin Bueltmann. We are blessed beyond measure to 

have our Lutheran school.   

CLS held its first ever Invention Convention on Jan. 31.  

Students had to think of a problem and then create an 

invention to solve that problem. The students used 

their creativity and imagination to come up with some 

amazing inventions.   
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Our students celebrated Lutheran Schools Week January 28th to February 1st, 

“Real and Present God”, based on Psalm 46.  We enjoyed several fun and exciting 

activities.  On Monday we went to Immanuel in Columbus to see an Illusionist.  

On Tuesday we were asked to dress up as our favorite book character and made a 

Peru inspired “coil pot”.  On Wednesday it was crazy day, our students and    

teachers dressed up in anything crazy or mismatched or just an ugly sweater 

would also do the trick.  On Thursday was the always favorite, Pajama Day, we  

also painted our coil pots in the afternoon.  On Friday was Class Color Day, each 

class was assigned a certain color to wear to school.  We also enjoyed traveling to 

Christ Lutheran for a concert by Kevin Bueltmann. 

 

The students are practicing for our all school musical. They can’t wait to share 

their talents!  Our musical is set during a dress rehearsal for a church talent 

show.  A misunderstanding leads to the kids to think there’s some kind of big      

celebrity (the “Ultimate Superstar”) coming to see the show and their performance.  

The “Ultimate Superstar” dress rehearsal will be February 28th at 1:00 pm in the 

school gym.  Our performance will be held on Sunday, March 3 at 10:00 am. in the 

school gym. 

 

Share God’s Love! 
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Booster Club Clothing is always available. Call Crystal Klug at 402-910-1289 to set 

up a time to shop for your Lakeview gear! 

19-20 Kindergarten Roundup is scheduled for  Friday- April 26, 2019 

Shell Creek Elementary School  *8:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. 

Platte Center Elementary School  *1:30 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

Attention Parents of Seniors!! Graduating from high school is such a        

wonderful milestone in your child’s life. We would like to offer the opportunity for you 

to mark this occasion by ordering a senior advertisement in the yearbook. These 

“ads” will contain your child’s senior picture already submitted and a baby picture if 

that was also submitted. You can then personalize the ad by  writing a note to your 

child. Past notes have been ones of  encouragement and love. The limit is 150 

words. You can submit these ads to kschatz@lakeview.esu7.org. The cost is $50 

 

 

March is Youth Art Month! The Columbus Public Library downtown is again offering 

it's downstairs gallery to exhibit local students' artwork. Lakeview  is contributing 10 

pieces from the second semester from art students in grade 7 - 12 and will include 

many different art media. The exhibit will run from March 4 through April 19 and 

there is an opening reception on Thursday March 7 from 6 - 8 pm with students, 

parents and teachers invited as special guests.  All are welcome for the reception 

and the exhibit all month!  

mailto:kschatz@lakeview.esu7.org
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Lakeview FFA Alumni and Supporters Chapter 

Recognized at State FFA Alumni and Supporters Annual 

Conference 

The Lakeview FFA Alumni and Supporters Chapter was 

recognized recently at the Nebraska FFA Alumni and   

Supporters Conference held at The Leadership Center in   

Aurora, Nebraska. The chapter received Nebraska’s Top 

Gold Outstanding Chapter award for their chapter’s    

program of activities for the 2018-2019 school year. The 

award is based on: leadership, membership recruitment, 

development of professional and personal skills, business 

operations, ag literacy and public relations, local support, 

and chapter communication. The top gold award qualifies 

the Lakeview chapter to apply for the National         

Outstanding Chapter Award. 

The Bob Clausen Outstanding Achievement Award is 

presented each year to supporters of the Alumni 

Chapter that go above and beyond to support their 

FFA Chapter. Criteria for this award include being a 

leader in the support and promotion of Agricultural 

Education being reliable, hard working, honest, fair, 

and above all passionate about supporting FFA. This 

year’s recipient of the Bob Clausen Outstanding 

Achievement Award was awarded to Paul & Kari Wilke 

for their dedicated support of the Lakeview FFA and 

the Lakeview FFA Alumni. 
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The Nebraska FFA Alumni & Supporters annually present three scholarships to 

attend the Washington Leadership Conference. The application process includes 

letters written by students who attended WLC in the past, and students who 

wish to attend in the future. Once a chapter receives this award, students are 

asked to attend the next year’s conference to share a presentation to the Ne-

braska Alumni. This year Makenna Klug and Kaylea Bailey of the Lakeview FFA 

Chapter presented to the group their educational experiences from WLC 2018. 

The Lakeview FFA was also awarded a scholarship for the 2019 WLC conference.  

Congratulations to the Lakeview FFA Alumni and Supporters for their accomplishments    

during the past school year and for all of the awards they earned at the Nebraska FFA Alumni 

& Supporters 2019 Conference. 
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Post Prom Information for Junior & Senior Parents 

 

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, February 26th at 7 pm, Lakeview High School cafeteria. 

UPCOMING FUNdraisers!  SAVE THE DATES!    

Viking Jam:  March 22nd-23rd:  An intra-school double elimination basketball tournament for 

grades 3rd through 8th.  All skill levels invited!    

SEE ATTACHED REGISTRATION FORM 

Ironman Volleyball:  March 17th:  High school boys tournament coached by the                       

Lady Vikes volleyball team.  See Mrs. Blaser for team /form.   

Parent involvement is what makes Post Prom a success! If you plan on working at Post Prom, 

we ask that you serve on a committee or help with the fundraisers. We realize everyone is 

BUSY, but hopefully you can look at your schedule and find some time to volunteer.   

Thank you from the steering committee! Jaci Tessendorf (402) 276-2411, Jodi Behlen (402) 

910-1907, Melissa Foltz (402) 910-6998, Kara Johnson (402) 276-6842 and Lori Van Cleave 

(402) 659-8265 

 

Junior-Senior Parent Donation 

For Lakeview High School Post Prom 

April 22, 2018 

  

Please consider donating to the Post Prom fund with a monetary gift of at least $25.00. We 

are asking all Junior and Senior parents, grandparents or willing Lakeview patrons to donate. 

Your donation will be used to purchase food and gifts for Post Prom for all junior and senior 

students in attendance. Please drop your contribution in the mail to:  Lakeview Community 

Schools, Attn: Post Prom Committee, 3744 83rd St., Columbus, NE 68601 

  

I am willing to donate $_______________ towards the 2018 Lakeview Post-Prom and help my 

child to have a safe and fun event to attend following the Jr.-Sr. Prom on April 21st, 2018.  

 

  

Patron Name(s) __________________________________________________________ 
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The Lakeview FBLA Chapter is sponsoring the 17th annual Wall of Fame Award to be presented to a deserving 

alumnus of Lakeview High School. Our past recipients have been Ms. Kris Saalfeld Malkoski, Mr. Chuck Kinzer, 

Mrs. Arlis Goering Plummer, Mr. James Pillen, Ms. Cathy Swoboda Curtis, Mrs. Jan Rodehorst Went, Mrs. Jill 

Rodehorst Goedeken, Mrs. Ivy Bakenhus Klug, Mrs. Jackie Staack Runge, Mr. John Bruckner, Mrs. Rachael Wilke 

Rodehorst, Mrs. Gwen Franzen Sander, Mr. Quinten Lyon, Mr. Edward Kinzer, Brent Gehring, Craig Franzen, 

and Judy Dicke. We will once again be honoring an outstanding graduate who has contributed to their         

community and has shown outstanding leadership skills. The nominees should be people who have been        

successful in their career and have exceptional character. They must be a Lakeview graduate.   

 If you would like to nominate someone, please fill out this form and return it to Lakeview by March 31st. We 

will then send applications to the nominees and a selection committee will choose the recipient of the award. 

The award will be presented at the Honors Night Program in May and their names will be displayed on a plaque 

in the school.  

 Thank you for taking part in this project. Your time is greatly appreciated.  

 Your name:  _____________________________________________  

 Phone number:  __________________________________________  

 Name of nominee:  _________________________________________  

 Address:  _______________________________________________  

 City:  ___________________________  State:  ______  ZIP:  ______  

 Phone number:  ____________________________  

 Year of graduation:  _______________  

 Why you believe they deserve this honor:  

 ____________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________  

Nomination Due:  March 31  

 (Send to)  

Lakeview FBLA  

3744 – 83d St. Columbus, NE  68601  

WALL OF FAME  
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